
 

 

 

COUNTY COUNCIL OF ANNE ARUNDEL COUNTY, MARYLAND 

Minutes of  

FY 2024 Budget Meeting  

May 9, 2023 – 9:00 A.M. 

Virtual Meeting 

 

 The County Council meeting was called to order by Chair Smith at 9:00 A.M. The meeting 

was held remotely via Zoom Webinar, beginning with roll call of all present.  
                                                                    
 The following members of the County Council were present: 

 

  Pete Smith    First District 

  Allison Pickard   Second District 

  Nathan Volke    Third District 

  Julie K. Hummer   Fourth District   

Amanda Fiedler   Fifth District 

  Shannon Leadbetter   Seventh District 

   

 The County Auditor’s Office was represented by Michelle Bohlayer.       

 

 Lisa Rodvien, Sixth District, was absent. 

 

PRESENTATION OF SUPPLEMENTAL BUDGET 
 

 Chris Trumbauer, Budget Officer, presented a supplemental budget. 

 

MOTION TO WAIVE THE PUBLIC HEARING 

 

 The Chair read aloud the following statement:  

 

 “Under the provisions of Section 709 of the Charter, if the County Executive proposes 

amendments to increase or add items to the Budget, the County Council must give reasonable 

public notice of the proposed amendments and hold a public hearing on the amendments. Notice 

of the purposed supplement amendments has been given. The Council may waive this hearing by 

a vote of five members.” 

 

 The motion of Ms. Pickard, seconded by Ms. Hummer, to waive the public hearing was 

passed by the following roll call vote: 

 

 Aye – Mr. Fiedler, Ms. Leadbetter, Ms. Pickard, Ms. Hummer, Mr. Smith  

 Nay – Mr. Volke 

 Absent – Ms. Rodvien 

                 

 The Chair stated that public hearings on the proposed budget would be on May 11, 2023 

at the Arundel Center and on May 18, 2023 at Crofton High School, both at 7 P.M. 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

OPERATING AND CAPITAL BUDGET REVIEW 
 

 The following office presented: 

 

 Inspection and Permits 

 

OPERATING BUDGET REVIEW 
 

 The following departments and offices presented: 

 

 Planning and Zoning 

 Solid Waste 

 Utilities 

 Public Works 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

 There being no further business, on motion of Ms. Pickard, seconded by Ms. Fiedler, the 

meeting was adjourned at 10:35 A.M. 

 

 

   Respectfully submitted, 

 

   /s/ Anna Macaulay 

    

                by Anna Macaulay 

 

    

   /s/ Laura Corby 

 

                for Laura Corby 

   Administrative Officer 

 

 


